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To: All Eligible Participants in the SEIU Michigan Health and Welfare Fund 

 

From: Board of Trustees, SEIU Michigan Health and Welfare Fund 

 

Date: May 2023 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING YOUR COVID-19 BENEFITS  

 

On May 11, 2023, the government-declared COVID-19 Public Health Emergency will end. As described 

in detail below, this means that certain COVID-19 benefits that are being offered at no cost could have 

increased costs. However, the Board of Trustees has decided to continue to cover these benefits 

at no cost to you on and after May 12, 2023.  The Board of Trustees expressly reserves the right to 

change these benefits in the future, as permitted by law. 

 

1. COVID-19 Vaccines 

 

COVID-19 vaccinations have been covered at no cost to you and your dependents.  Effective May 12, 

2023, COVID-19 vaccinations will remain free to you and your dependents. 

 

2. COVID-19 Over-The-Counter (OTC) Tests 

 

Since January 2022, you and your dependents have each been eligible for up to eight (8) COVID-19 OTC 

tests per month at no cost to you. Effective May 12, 2023, you and your dependents will continue to 

receive up to eight (8) free COVID-19 tests per month. 

 

3. COVID-19 Laboratory Tests 

 

Since March 2020, COVID-19 diagnostic tests administered by a health care provider, testing facility or 

lab has been covered by the Fund with no cost sharing. Effective May 12, 2023, COVID-19 lab testing 

administered under these same circumstances will remain free to you and your dependents. 

 

4. COVID-19 Treatment 

 

Since March 2020, COVID-19 treatments, such as Paxlovid, have been available at no cost sharing to 

you and your dependents. These treatments have been covered by the Federal government.  Effective 

May 12, 2023, COVID-19 treatments will remain free to you and your dependents.  

 

If you have any questions about these changes, please contact the Fund Office at 248-645-6550 

Sincerely, 

Board of Trustees, SEIU Michigan Health and Welfare Fund 

 


